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NOTE VERBALE DATED 12 AUGUST 1996 FROM THE ACTING PERMANENT
REPRESENTATIVE OF SLOVAKIA TO THE UNITED NATIONS ADDRESSED

TO THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

The Acting Permanent Representative of Slovakia to the United Nations
presents his compliments to the Secretary-General and, with reference to the
latter’s note No. SCA/10/96(1), has the honour to inform him of the measures
instituted by the appropriate Slovak authorities, that is, the Ministry of
Transport, the Ministry of Defence, the Ministry of Finance and the Ministry of
the Interior, to comply with the sanctions imposed on the Libyan Arab Jamahiriya
by Security Council resolutions 748 (1992) and 883 (1993).

The above-mentioned Slovak authorities have issued relevant instructions
according to which no aircraft has taken off from or landed in Slovakia if it
should be destined to land in or has taken off from the territory of the Libyan
Arab Jamahiriya; there has been no supply of any aircraft components to the
Libyan Arab Jamahiriya or any materials destined for the construction,
improvement or maintenance of Libyan civilian or military airfields or
associated facilities and equipment; there has been no provision of advice,
assistance or training to Libyan pilots, flight engineers or aircraft and ground
maintenance personnel associated with the operation of aircraft and airfields
within the Libyan Arab Jamahiriya; there have been no commercial transactions
with Libyan Arab Airlines, and no renewal of any direct insurance for Libyan
aircraft. There has been no provision to the Libyan Arab Jamahiriya of arms or
related materials of any type, including spare parts, as well as no provision of
technical advice, assistance or training relating to the provision, manufacture,
maintenance or use of arms or related materials of any type. According to the
records of the Ministry of Finance, there are no funds or other financial
resources owned or controlled by the Government or public authorities of the
Libyan Arab Jamahiriya or any Libyan undertaking in Slovakia, and there has been
no provision to the Libyan Arab Jamahiriya of the items listed in the annex to
Security Council resolution 883 (1993), and no provision of any type of
equipment, supplies or grants of licensing arrangements for the manufacture or
maintenance of such items. A restrictive policy towards the granting of visas
to Libyan nationals has been adopted. Since there is no Libyan diplomatic
mission or consular post in the territory of Slovakia the provision of
subparagraph 6 (a) of Security Council resolution 748 (1992) is not applicable.
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